BARRHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES
Meeting 24th April 2008


	1
	Sederunt

Council:

Duncan Barr(DB), Frank Claytonsmith(FC), David Farmery(DF), Dave Holtom(DH), Adrian Goodall(AD), Vinnie Hughes(VH), Clare Kennedy(CK), Fionnadh Ratchford(FR)

Attending:
PC Ramsay Eccles(RE)

Public:  3


	

	2
	Apologies
Tommy Donnelly(TD), Peter Linton(PL), Cllr John McDowell(JMcD) 


	

	3
	Minutes meeting 27th March 2008

Adjust to reflect apologies for absence from CK.

Approved: VH

Seconded: AG


	

	4
	Updates

CCCF:

Most of the last meeting was spent in reviewing and updating the Draft Strategy Document.

There was considerable discussion and general agreement on the importance of issues common to all CCs, roads, affordable housing, tourism, public toilets.  There was considerable criticism of S.A.C. with respect to these issues.

Peter Mason, chairman of Maybole CC, announced that he was now representative for South Ayrshire on the LAG of the Leader Project.  CK questioned the election process by which this had taken place and a decision was made for the secretary to write and ask for clarification.

BRAKE:

FR had received copy of a letter from S.A.C.  The defective speed sign is to be repaired, overhanging tree branches to be cut and traffic speed measurements have taken place.

Apparently the distance between speed restriction signs is limited by current legislation.

Reids Transport have said that their vehicles now have trackers installed so that speeds can be checked remotely.

CK suggested that folk are encouraged to report instances of near misses in the village.

S.A.C.:

Communication between FR and Archie Monkhouse with respect to the LEADER Project has indicated the wisdom that Barrhill CC should be a member of the Association of Scottish Community Councils (A.S.C.C.).

Doctors’ surgeries:

FR had not had chance to visit Mrs Martin about the unsatisfactory response to the ambulance call reported in the March CC meeting.  CK agreed to do it instead.

Dr. Maxwell had replied to FR’s email but not supplied the requested information on Barrhill residents appointments.  A second email from him said that he felt that FR’s email did not fully reflect the true feelings expressed by attendees at the recent public meeting about surgery hours and that this was redressed by email.
It was agreed that FR should still pursue the information that the CC had requested.

 JMcD had received a letter from the NHS confirming that the remit for any local surgery was to provide the best possible service.

Windfarms:

FR had a phone conversation with Nick Larkin(S.A.C.).  He said that ScottishPower do not yet have planning consent for Arecleoch and that he would recommend holding out for the best £/megawatt rate and was willing to act for all local villages if asked.

FC, AG and FR had attended a meeting held in Pinwherry with CC representatives from Barr, Colmonell and Ballantrae.  The meeting, which was chaired by JMcD, apparently had intended to discuss methods of distributing funding and the distribution ratios between the various CCs.  After much discussion it was agreed that Nick Larkin should be asked to represent all CCs in negotiating the £/megawatt rate with ScottishPower and that this should be the first priority.  A further meeting at the same venue was agreed for May 28th.

DH announced that there was a proposal for another windfarm of 13 turbines at Glenvernoch Fell.  This is in Dumfries and Galloway but very close to the Barrhill and South Ayrshire border.  No scoping has yet taken place, perhaps August.


	FR

All

CK

FR
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	Ongoing issues

 Car Park:

FR  had a letter from Bert Hopson of S.A.C. giving further information. Barrhill CC would be levied a rent of £120 pa, with an initial rent free period, and reviewed every 3 years.  Barrhill CC would be charged for maintenance and repair work.

The consensus of opinion within the meeting was that the proposals are unacceptable.  DB recounted the meetings and agreements that he had had with S.A.C.  He felt that Mr Hopson was not aware of all the facts of the previous agreements.  It was agreed that a letter setting out all the facts would be composed and sent to him.

Radioactive waste:

This is an ongoing issue on which S.A.C. has requested clarification from the Scottish Executive.  JMcD will report back when it has been obtained.

Potholes:

A letter has been sent to S.A.C. roads department. DH reported extremely deep holes on the Barwinnock road. A further letter is needed.

CK suggested that a card based reporting system be implemented, possibly centred on the village shop.


	DB
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	BDA Community Exhibition

DH reported that the planning was virtually all complete, including a children’s area.  Several organisations had agreed to come or send suitable presentation material.  He requested that all  members of BDA attend for the full period. 


	All
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	Planning applications

There were no new applications relevant to Barrhill.
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	Correspondence

S.A.C. have invited the CC to send a representative to a Community Planning Conference, 19th June, 10:00 – 3:30.  DH volunteered.

The Army have stated that Friday would be the last day of their exercise locally.

The Civic Pride budget has been cut from £122K to a  mere £20K.  Subsequently villages like Barrhill will not receive  anything this year.  The small fund will be used for flower decorations in the major urban areas of South Ayrshire.  CK proposed a letter of complaint.

DH showed around the report prepared for the BDA’s activities this financial year giving all the income and expenditure figures.  The major  complaint seemed to be the size of the figure charged by the auditors.

MSP Cathy Jamieson has provided details of a scheme whereby charitable type organisations can claim exemption from water rate charges.  This might be of help to the Community Association. Letter passed on.
The second edition of the S.A.C. Joint Structure Plan has been received and is now available online.
	DH

FR
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	Police

There have been two crimes reported, one of which has been detected.  No road traffic accidents have been reported.


	RE
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	A.O.B. – CC members

CK questioned latest information on the ambulance service for dealing with local emergencies e.g. Mrs Martin in March.  MSP Cathy Jamieson is raising this issue in the Scottish Parliament.

DB will be away for the AGM in May but he is willing to stay on the CC until he leaves the area but only as an ordinary member.  DF proposed that he re-consider stepping down from the chair.

VH is leaving the area and will not be available for re-election.
	DB

	11
	A.O.B. – Public

Overgrown bushes at bottom of children’s play area.  Letter to S.A.C. Roads Department.

Workman in Wallace Terrace spotted by children using bushes as toilet.  Letter to S.A.C., Carrick Gazette, Scottish Water and Police.

 
	FR

FR
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	Dates of next meetings

                        29th May 2008- AGM   & ordinary CC meeting
                     26th June 2008

                           Both meetings start at 7.30 pm in Memorial Hall
	 


